Kearsarage Area Chamber of Commerce
January 26, 2010 Annual Meeting Minutes

1 – The following 2009 officers and directors were present:  Marc Violette (Pres), Ginger Marsh
      (Treas), Maryann Plass (Secy), Mike McChesney (director), Laura French (director), Bob

      Lutz (director), Christine Daniels (director), Rhonda Rood (pres. elect), Cheryl Blais (director), 

      Laura Buono (ex-officio).

2 -  There were approximately 25-30 guests and members present in addition to the above.

3 -  Marc Violette spoke about the evolvement of the Chamber of Commerce from the Warner 

      Business Association.  One of the things that came about as a result was the formation of
      a newsletter entitled Kearsarge Happenings which is to encompass articles, information, and 

      advertisements from people and businesses in the Kearsarge area.  He mentioned The Retailers 
      Group, a sub-committee of the Warner Business Assoc., now KACC, that helps Warner business 
      development.  Marc also thanked Ginger Marsh, not in attendance to due a recent injury, who has

      served as President and/or Treasurer for over 10 years.  Similarly, he thanked Dan Watts who is 
      now an ex-officio member for the many years he’s been involved in helping out with our website 
      and more. 
4 -  Marc introduced Rob Bryant, Executive Director of the Lake Sunapee Region Chamber of

      Commerce and thanked him for attending our annual meeting.

5 -  The slate of proposed officers and directors for the 2010 year was read by Marc to the

       gathering, as follows:
Officers:     Laura French, Pres., Rhonda Rood, VP, Cindy Barrett, 

       Treasurer, Maryann Plass, Secretary      Directors:  Christine Daniels, Cheryl Blais, Bob Lutz, 

       Laura Buono, Mike McChesney, Kevin Faria     Ex-officio:  Marc Violette, Dan Watts, Ginger 

       Marsh

6 -   It was at that point that Marc asked if there was a motion to approve the 2010 slate of 

       directors and officers.  There was a first and second motion made, all were in favor, and the

       new slate of directors and officers were approved.

7 -  Laura French, new President, was introduced and spoke about the Chambers’ plans to expand

      during the coming year.  A few things the Chamber would like to do in the near future is provide

      networking and educational opportunities for area businesses and work towards improving and 

      changing the website.  She hopes that other towns will explore the concept of a Retailers Group

      for their town and invites all to attend meetings to learn and exchange ideas.

8 -  Mike McChesney was then introduced and discussed the Brookside building where the 

      annual meeting was held.  He stated Phase 1 is completed and has established more parking.  

      Phases 2 & 3 will look forward to 2 add’l buildings to be added – an antique barn and school-     

      house.

9 -  Nina Glendinning, tenant at Brookside and owner of Therapeutique, talked about her massage 

      therapy business which was established there about 2 years ago.

10- Bob Lutz, of LakeView Insurance Agency, another tenant at Brookside, spoke about the 

      services he provides which is property and casualty insurance.  He was previously located in

      Newbury Harbor and decided to move here because of the appeal of downtown Warner and

      thought Mike McChesney did a great job of renovating the building.

11- Rebecca Courser from the Warner Historical Society spoke about a new “reader series” program

      coming up this summer where several writers from the area will be invited to read for 30 minutes

      sometimes “under the stars”.  Look for more information in upcoming issues of the Kearsarge

      Happenings newsletter.

